

November Highlights

Twenty-nine (29) Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the November 14, 2012 luncheon meeting.  First time attendees: Heather Ferrand and Sandy Gobrish of Butler Gas Products and Tim Plantz of Amherst Madison were introduced.
Coast Guard News

CDR Weaver provided the following report:

· The Marine Events/Safety Zones & Broadcast Notice to Mariners (attached) was reviewed.  The report highlights extinguished navigation lights and several river closures.  Please see attachment for full listing.
· MSU Pittsburgh active duty personnel will be working closely with our Coast Guard Auxiliary (volunteers) on Coast Guard attendance at the Pittsburgh Boat Show on January 24 - 27, 2013.

Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger reviewed the attached report. (See Attach1)
Don Fogel distributed the Repair Fleet/Party Schedule to the membership.  A meeting will be set through Navigation Chair, Eunice Ratcliff, to discuss the 2013/2014 repair schedule in an effort to optimize closures to reduce industry impact.
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
JD Fogarty reported the following:

· The AASHTO annual meeting is currently underway at the Convention Center.  The waterway section will conduct a visit to the Emsworth Lock & Dams this week.
· The CMAQ funding has been released to PennDOT. We are actively soliciting applications. Anyone interested should contact JD Fogarty directly. 
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported the October 23rd Educational Event on the Gateway Clipper was an extreme success. A total of 73 students from four different schools were in attendance.  Ryan will be working on the 2013 Educational event schedule which will be distributed to the membership when confirmed.  Industry support continues to be solicited to make these events informative. 
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reported the following:
· October has been a busy month with several high water incidences that prompted the year’s first water webinar with Joe Palko of the National Weather Service.
· Updates to the one-call notification system continue. All member companies are encouraged to provide updated contact information.

· Drift issues from the Youghiogheny arose during recent high water.

· The construction of the Charleroi Bridge is currently underway and all efforts are being made not to have an impact on river activity.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported the following:

· With the election now over, it is still unknown what should be expected from the House and Senate during the upcoming year.

· Representative Schuster is believed to be in line to become the chair of the House Transportation Infrastructure Committee.

· Senator Boxer is intent upon introducing WRDA Bill.  The Waterways Council is encouraged that the WAVE4 bill language to be included into WRDA bill.    

· On the heels of WAVE4 Senators Alexander(Tennessee) and Graham(South Carolina)have introduced a legislative proposal in the Senate which is similar to but goes beyond WAVE4.  The initiative is called the “American Waterworks Act”.  One of the major components of this Act would be to remove the Olmsted L&D project from the cost sharing program including the Waterways Trust Fund.  Currently, of the $160-$170 million dollars spent annually on inland navigation construction and rehabilitation projects,(one-half from the Waterways Trust Fund) $150 million has been allocated to Olmsted which has stalled many of the other projects, including the ones in our region.  This proposed legislation would include a 10 cent per gallon increase to the diesel tax and would expect construction projects to be completed in accordance with the guidelines recommended by the joint industry/ army Corps working group over a year ago.  There are also provision for more efficiency and accountability for use of Harbor Maintenance Trust Fund proceeds and expansion of harbor channels in recognition of the expansion of the Panama Canal. 

Speaker

Dennis Tubbs addressed the membership regarding several Fish & Boat Commission updates.

· A new commissioner has been installed two weeks ago.

· A new regulation for all recreational boats 16ft and under will require lifejackets mandatory from November 1 – April 31st.  

· Multi-year fishing licenses will now be available.

Through various opportunities, the commission conducts basic boating courses.  Through these courses complimentary lifejackets have been provided to children along with instruction and importance of these life saving devices.  If any of the members are interested in the 8 hour PA Basic Boating course, please contact Dennis and the class will be provided FREE.  Our only request is there are a minimum of 15 students in the class. Dennis F. Tubbs, Southwest Regional Outreach and Education Coordinator, Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission, Bureau of Boating and Outreach, 236 Lake Road, Somerset, PA  15501, Phone: 814-279-3078, Cell: 814-442-0722, e-mail: dtubbs@pa.gov.
· The Three Rivers Regatta is under negotiations with Zambelli Fireworks for the July 4th celebration.  They are seeking the donation of three barges that could be utilized for this display.  Any company interested in making such a donation, should contact Mike Fetchko at 412-298-2884.  The donation will tag the company as an official sponsor of the 2013 Pittsburgh Three River Regatta and includes additional benefits.  These benefits are attached for you review.

December Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 12, 2012 at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 6, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
December 12, 2012

Menu:


Mixed Field Greens w/Chartiers Crouton – Balsamic Vinaigrette

Roasted Sirloin of Beef w/mushroom demi-glace sauce

Homestyle Mashed Potatoes


Crème De Menthe Parfaits

Water, Iced Tea, Hot Tea or Coffee

Cost:
$25/per person/Member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 6, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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